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REDUCTION OF DOCUMENTATION IN ADOPTION OF DRAFT
RECOMMENDATIONS BY STUDY GROUPS

1
Introduction

The purpose of this contribution is to reduce documentation in the process of adoption of draft Recommendations by Study Groups through correspondence.

2
Current procedure

According to Resolution ITU-R 1-2, the current procedure concerning the adoption of draft Recommendations by Study Groups through correspondence is as follows:

–
after a Study Group meeting has decided to seek the adoption of draft Recommendations by correspondence, the Director sends the documents of these draft Recommendations in the original language to the Member States and Sector Members participating in that Study Group;

–
then after translation, the Director sends the translated documents to the concerned Member States and Sector Members;

–
if there is no objection within the specified period, the draft Recommendations are adopted by the Study Group through correspondence.

3
Proposed procedure

The past experiences show that the documentation in the current procedure can be reduced to some extent as follows:

–
after a Study Group meeting has decided to seek the adoption of draft Recommendations by correspondence, the Director sends a circular to the Member States and Sector Members participating in that Study Group;

–
the above circular will include the titles and summaries of draft Recommendations, but will not be accompanied by the documents of the draft Recommendations in the original language. The Director will inform that those Member States and Sector Members which have not participated in the Study Group meeting can receive the documents on request;

–
in exceptional situations, such as those where the Study Group has made extensive modifications to draft Recommendations, the Study Group may decide that particular draft Recommendations should be sent in the original language to the Member States and Sector Members participating in that Study Group;

–
then after translation, the Director sends the translated documents to the concerned Member States and Sector Members (same as the current procedure);

–
if there is no objection within the specified period, the draft Recommendations are adopted by the Study Group through correspondence (same as the current procedure).

The rationale for this proposed procedure is that the ITU-R Secretariat has received no or very few comments on draft Recommendations from Member States and Sector Members which did not participate in the Study Group meetings.

4
Conclusion

If the proposed procedure is adopted, the documentation will be reduced to some extent without causing inconvenience.  

It should be noted that in the procedure for formal approval of draft Recommendations by Member States, the texts of draft Recommendations will be sent to all Member States as BL documents. No change is proposed to this process.
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